
Thornton Rust
BulletinNo. 249 1st June 2023

Where is . . . ?
From time to time a delivery vehicle 
is marooned in the village, trying to 
find a location. If you place an order 
for delivery, please try to inform the 
suppliers that the location can be 
found free of charge on the village 
map at www.colinday.co.uk/maps.

Helping others
This last month perhaps a quarter of 
the village contracted Covid. It has 
been heart-warming to hear of 
people phoning their neighbours to 
ask how they are, and offering to 
help by shopping or in other ways. I 
am glad to belong to a village where 
such kindness is shown to those in 
need. Colin Day

Where’s my Bulletin?
From time to time an email address 
goes missing from the list of 
addresses for the Bulletin, and 
someone is left wondering why they 
have not received anything. This is 
not of my doing – the system has 
done the dirty!
 If you do not receive your 
Bulletin by email in the first couple 
of days of the month, please let me 
know so I can see whether your 
details are still correct.
 If you want to see previous 
Bulletins, they are gathered on 
Thornton Rust News (see the URL 
below).
 If you are receiving the Bulletin 
on paper but you have an email 
address, please let me know of it so 
you can save us work delivering to 
you. Colin Day

Macmillan Coffee Morning
Karen Raven, Karen Cromey- 
Hawke and Lynda Denny are 
hosting a Coffee Morning on 24th 
June 2023 from 10:30 a.m. in the 
Village Institute to raise funds for 
the Macmillan Cancer Support 
Yorkshire Dales Mighty Hike, 
which takes place on 1st July. There 
will be a cake and fresh produce 
stall, second hand book stall and a 
raffle. Donations of items for sale 
and prizes will be gratefully 
received. There will be an entrance 
fee of £3.00. Please come along 
with friends and family, the more 
the merrier! Lynda Denny

Mission Room
An Evensong service will be held in 
the Mission Room on Sunday 25th 
June at 4 p.m. All welcome.
  Jackie Cook

Christian Aid
Thank you to everyone who kindly 
donated to this charity last month. 
Anyone still wishing to donate may 
do so by returning the envelopes to 
The Rambles by the 4th June or 
contacting me on 663 626 and I will 
collect. Jackie Cook

Coronation Tea
The Management Committee would 
like to express a huge thanks to all 
those who attended the Coronation 
Tea; it was wonderful to see so 
many members of our community 
come together to mark the occasion. 
We would like to thank everyone 
also for their kind generosity as cash 
donations from the event raised 
£149 which will be put towards 
future events! Thank you! 
               Management Committee

Rainfall for May

May last year: 63 mm;
May 2021: 162 mm;
May 2020: 40 mm.

Refuse collection dates
Grey bin Mon. 5 June
Green bin etc.  Mon. 12 June
Grey bin Mon. 19 June
Green bin etc.  Mon. 26 June
Grey bin Mon. 3 July

Catriona Cloughton
It is with sadness that I should 
inform you that Triona died at 
home, West View Farm, on Friday 
26th May. The date and time of her 
funeral are yet to be arranged.
  Jackie Cook

Treasure Hunt
The Institute Management 
Committee invite you to a fun and 
challenging village treasure hunt on 
Sunday 11th June. Please meet at 
the Institute at 2pm to receive your 
instructions before setting off. There 
will be a prize for the winning 
group.
 Cost: £3 per adult, children free - 
children must be accompanied by an 
adult. No pre-booking required, just 
turn up on the day. Richard Loukota

Two pages this time . . .

Please send news, comments etc. for the next Bulletin: Colin Day tel. 663034, email cj@colinday.co.uk

See also Thornton Rust News at https://aysgarthanddistrict.co.uk/thornton-rust-news



Thornton Rust Bulletin 1st June 2023

Grass cutting
Aysgarth and District Parish 
Council has finally managed to 
secure a new contractor who will 
complete 10 grass cuts per 
season/year of all the village green 
areas in Thornton Rust, Aysgarth 
and Thoralby. The first of these has 
been completed in the last few 
days, with the next one to be done 
in the next 2-3 weeks. I kindly ask 
that you bring to my attention any 
areas in Thornton Rust that have 
been cut that shouldn’t have been 
(i.e. private land mistaken as 
village green) or any known village 
green areas that were not done, so I 
can make sure the contractor is 
aware ahead of the next cut. 
 Contact details: (e-mail) 
rob.cromeyhawke@gmail.com 
(phone) 07714273036. Many 
thanks. Rob Cromey-Hawke

Roger Charlton
My father died in early May. The 
funeral service will take place at St 
Andrew's Church, Aysgarth, on 
Monday June 12th at 1 pm.
  Ro Charlton

Remembering Paddy
We have set up a website to 
remember Paddy Charlton with a 
biography, photos and memories. 
There is a place for friends to share 
their own memories and photos, 
and we would be delighted to 
receive contributions to this: 
https://paddycharlton.co.uk/
  Ro Charlton


